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Vietnam 2010 

22nd February to 4th March 

Report 

This year the mission work is done with better focus and directions. I had the 

privilege to visit several underground churches. The spiritual atmosphere was 

very encouraging. The people expressed their genuine hunger to know God and to 

learn of Him in order to be effective in their service to God in the midst of 

occasional supervision from the authorities. However, I do hear some reports 

about the lack of training to disciple new Christians. The underground churches 

are less privilege and also having fewer opportunities to grow the church. 

Nonetheless, they are not deterred but continue to minister to whosoever opens 

up their hearts to know Christ. Their faith had refreshed me to see deeper into 

the hearts of those who are willing to do great exploits. The challenges are always 

there. The Bible training for these people will be conducted every year.  

This year, the crowd in Haiphong evidently shows more women having greater 

tenacity to go against the grain of their atheistic culture. The Hanoi participants 

consist of younger believers. 

The following photos show the ministry of the Holy Spirit working deeper in their 

lives and their unceasing hunger to learn the truth of God’s Word. 

 

 

 

 

 



www.highimpact.org.au Page 2 
 

Haiphong 

 

         

Participants attentively learning 

             

 

Another Underground Church in Doson Suburb 
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Hanoi: Class conducted in another House Church 

 

   

Victim – Set Free ! 

    Having Lunch  

 

This training is gradually developing into a training centre for these ones who are 

ready to make their entrance into the ministry… to reach North Vietnam for Jesus. 

Your support has helped me to fulfill the mandate which God has placed in my 

heart to set the pace for young vibrant Vietnamese to grow and mature and also 

to help them to pioneer new underground house churches. 

They have strongly indicated for our return to help them grow in the word and we 

have agreed to continue our training next year 2011. 

In the midst of our training, we manage to witness the work of the Holy Spirit in 

healing and deliverance. 
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One of our participants was young in his faith and had little knowledge of the 

spirit world. However, while we were worshipping at the end of our training for 

the day, he was unable to open his eyes. His entire body was weaken and was 

unable to stand up. The following pictures tell the story… A skull pendant around 

his neck was removed. Soon after, the Lord delivered him. He finally stood up and 

was instructed to open his eyes to look at me. He finally did. The Lord healed him! 

 

 

The ministry was fruitful and I hope that you will continue to pray with me at High 

Impact Ministries while the mission is in progress and also the pioneering Church 

in Melbourne continues to grow in His Grace. 

Thank you again for your support in prayer and finance which had indeed become 

wings to help carry the load of the vision. May the Lord continue to bless your 

hearts. 

By Pastor Kelvin Sim 


